
Appendix 1 
 

PRIORIOTY SCHOOLS BUILDING PROGRAMME 
 

The Priority Schools Building Programme (PSBP) was launched by the Coalition 
government following the abolition of the previous government’s Building Schools for 
the Future Programme. It focusses on replacing the country’s worst school buildings 
and bids were invited from Local Authorities and Academy Trusts in October 2011. 
The County Council submitted strong bids and were the most successful authority 
with 12 schools and academies to be replaced. Separate bids made by the South 
Nottinghamshire Academy and Serlby Park Academy (where NCC remains the 
freeholder) were also successful. 

 

PSBP is being delivered by the capital arm of the DfE’s agency The Education 
Funding Agency (EFA), and the County Council are working closely with the EFA 
and their design team to support NCC schools and ensure that all the projects 
progress smoothly with the least disruption possible. 

 

The projects have been split into 3 batches. 
 

Midlands 2 East Midlands 2 Nottinghamshire 

Fountaindale Special 
School 

Brierley Forest Primary Abbey Primary 

 John Davies Primary Annie Holgate Infant & 
Junior (new single Primary) 

 Leamington Primary 
Academy 

Flying High Academy at 
Ladybrook 

 Lynncroft Primary The Newark Academy 

 Sunnyside Primary The Wainwright Primary 
Academy 

 South Nottinghamshire 
Academy 

Serlby Park Academy 

 

 

The project to replace Fountaindale Special School started on site in October last 
year and the new building will complete this October. 

 

The other two batches are running concurrently. The Newark Academy is the sample 
school for the Nottinghamshire batch and has recently been granted planning 
permission. The EFA has selected two contractors from their Framework for each 
batch, Kier for the Nottinghamshire batch, and Bowmer & Kirkland for the East 
Midlands 2 batch. 
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